[image: image1.jpg]



4400 Hays Drive

Chowchilla, CA 93610

TEL: (559) 665-1027

TRIANGLE T WATER DISTRICT 
MINUTES OF THE  REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING
June 9, 2022
Roll Call
President Lucas Avila called the meeting to order at 10:33 AM and asked for a reading of participants. Those present at the meeting via Zoom teleconference included:
Directors: Lucas Avila, Michael York, Dirk Vlot, Jose Ochoa, and Molly Thurman 
Others: Sarah Woolf, Chase Hurley, Brad Samuelson, Jason Littleton, Connelly Clayton, Jennifer Mickel, and George Park

Public Comment:

No Public Comment.
Emergency Proclamation Authorizing Remote Teleconference

Triangle T Water District Board of Directors Reconsidered the Circumstances of the State of Emergency and Determine that The State of Emergency continues to directly impact the ability of the members to meet safely in person and/or State or Local Officials continue to impose or recommend measures to promote social distancing. Director Dirk Vlot made a motion to approve the meeting proclamation and Director Molly Thurman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote. 
Minutes

Minutes from the Board Meetings of May 12, 2022 were reviewed.  Director Molly Thurman made a motion to approve the minutes and Director Dirk Vlot seconded.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote.   
Budget

The accounts payable and financial report was reviewed by Chase Hurley.  Chase Hurley reported that the District has yet to bill out the 1st and 2nd installment of the quarterly assessment, per direction in December that there were enough funds to cover district expenses. The has District received pay from Clayton Water District for the Appropriative Water Right Application and there are no outstanding receivables.  Director Molly Thurman made a motion to approve the accounts payable and seconded by Director Michael York.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote.   
The Board discussed the 3rd Quarter Assessment that is scheduled to be billed in July, 2022.  Staff will bring the action item back to the Board at the July 2022 meeting.  Director Molly Thurman asked staff to prepare snapshot of what the district spends in an average year.  Staff will also include new assessment breakdown including the new landowner in the district, Grover Wickersham.
Water Operations

Chase Hurley informed the board that the District has delivered 500 AF surface water in May that was purchased from BB Limited. A second block of the purchased water is currently being delivered into the District. This block of water is up to 400AF, and based on demand. 
Chase Hurley gave a report on the hydrology and storage in the state and specifically the historic transfer partners.  

Chase Hurley reported on the Mitigation Agreement that the landowners in and adjacent to TTWD are participating in.  The landowners are on target to meet the terms and conditions of the agreement for the year.  
Siphon Pipeline Easement Update

Sarah Woolf informed the board that final documents for the condemnation were submitted to the court, and staff is awaiting the court.  
Annexation Update

Annexation is continuing to move forward with Madera County LAFCO. Sarah Woolf reported that staff met with LAFCO and is incorporating the ideas and changes suggested in the MSR.  LAFCO has asked for additional detail on water purchases, grant activities, planned and future infrastructure, other activities that benefit district landowners and annexed landowners.  Director Vlot inquired about the timeframe of annexation. Sarah Woolf communicated the better part of the year.  
Appropriative Water Right (AWR)

Sarah Woolf reported on the tour that took place on May 24th, 2022 with regulatory agencies.  California Central Valley Flood Protection Board and Lower San Joaquin Levee District were in attendance and had good dialogue about operations in the By-Pass during flood events, specifically about diverting water. Sarah Woolf is hosting a Red Top Landowner meeting in July to communicate the requirements for diversion.  Lower San Joaquin Levee District will be participating in the meeting. California Department of Fish and Wildlife was also in attendance and there was good dialogue around fish screens and fish screen maintenance. 
Sarah Woolf reported that the letter to the State Water Resource Control Board has been sent from Aliso Water District and Triangle T Water District, asking how the SWRCB intends to enact the Governor’s Executive Orders as it pertains to expediting permits.

Red Top Landowner Meeting 

Sarah Woolf reported a Red Top Landowner meeting will be held this July, spending most of the time talking about the Levee District and By-Pass Operations. 
Sarah Woolf reported on the Madera County GSA Proposition 218 is coming up, and landowners in the Red Top area including Clayton Water District have recommended opposing the Proposition 218.  Ralph Pistoresi, a Red Top grower has sent a letter out recommending that landowners oppose the Proposition 218.  The Proposition 218 is critical to managing the GSA and creating and financing activities and projects in the Sub-Basin, specifically the White Area.  If the Proposition 218 does not pass, there is great concern that the State will intervene and require different action. President Lucas Avila asked if there is any idea of what State intervention may look like. Sarah Woolf believes it will be like when the Madera Sub-basin was unable to reach a Coordination Agreement, grants funds were revoked, and reinstated only when coordination had been achieved through mediation.  Their action will be quick and abrupt, and could include strict pumping restrictions and higher tax rate. Local control of the GSP could cease to exist.  The Board recommended that Sarah Woolf, as a landowner and neighbor, reach out to the Red Top Landowner group and communicate the importance of the Proposition 218 passing.  
Other Business
None. 
Comments from the Board 

None.
Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:25 am.
___________________

Secretary: Sarah Woolf
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